Executive Committee Meeting
02.08.2016
Call to Order:   Rhonda called to order the meeting at 4:17pm.
Approval of Minutes:  Kelly Modlich moved to approve the minutes from January’s meeting.  It was seconded by Teresa Wagner.  No discussion ensued and the motion passed.
Treasurer’s Report:  David Johnston moved to accept the budget report for January.  It was seconded by Emily Winship.  David discussed January’s budget.  The motion passed.
Communications:

Central OEA/NEA Winter Leadership Conference:  It will be held on March 5th from 9-4pm.  It’s for any member, so please share with the staff in your building.  The website to register is www.centraloeanea.org.  There are different tracks offered and you may sign up for any one of them.  Track D “Organizing for the Schools our Students Deserve” is one you may be interested in.  There is no cost associated, unless you sign up and don’t show up.  Mark Brugger encourages you all to attend.  It’s another way to earn incentive points.

Personal Days -- A Review:  We still have 3 personal days.  This past summer it was bargained that they are all unrestricted, but the requirements to use them still remain.  You must get prior approval from HR by if it’s the day preceding or following a holiday or any Friday in May.  Submit Form I and attach a letter with the reason for the request.  If you do not submit a request or are denied, per the contract you can take a Friday in May anyway, but it will deduct 1.5 days.  Unpaid leaves also have to be approved.  If you haven’t heard back in a timely fashion, you should talk to someone in HR to follow up.  Some have taken it without notification of approval and it was fine.  A reason it may be denied is there are too many teachers taking that day off.  With our sub issues, it may not be approved.  You do have to include a reason if you are taking days backed up to a holiday or a Friday in May You can take all 3 together.  
Retirement Meeting:  For those retiring this year or within the next few years, there will be a meeting on Wed. Feb 24th at 4:30pm in the ELC Board Training Room.  STRS will give an overview and the district will also give information specific to Westerville.  Spouses are welcome to come.  It’s an important meeting for those planning on retiring to attend.
Building Reports:

Tami Martine:  The principal at Pointview has created an organizational chart of teachers’ availability to use when there are no subs available and a teacher needs to cover a class.  It’s fine as long as everyone knows that there is an option for the teacher to say “no” and it’s only used by the principal to know who to ask first.  If a teacher declines the request, they may then be directed to sub.  If they are directed to do it, then they must do it.  A grievance can happen only if the teacher doesn’t get paid.  Some teachers are feeling overwhelmed with all the SLO/OTES requirements.  Subs are a problem around the state.  
Fred Noel:  The classrooms get cleaned only every other day.  With kids coming in from outside, the room is very dirty.  There are spills that stay on the floor for days making the floor sticky. Rhonda suggests that when there’s a need, ask the custodian to come in to clean it up.  Teachers should not be doing the work of another bargaining unit.  It makes it seem that the district has enough employees doing that job, so they won’t hire any more. Rhonda will discuss the concerns with administration.
Amanda Koenig:  The Climate Survey is now finally finished.  The people formatting it are out during this week.  So, hopefully, it will be done and ready by Monday.  Anonymity is a concern if we use Google. Rhonda will check on anonymity.
Duty Aides: Having enough is a problem for many of the buildings.  Can we ask them to give them a pay raise again?  Rhonda thought that it did happen for this year, but she can ask to make sure.  
Lunch: In the lunchroom, there is a problem with coverage so some members may not be getting the full lunch time.  The Fac Rep needs to go to the principal to let them know that this is a problem.  It’s a state law, not just against our contract.  
Unionization: Geoff Mize is on the resolutions committee for NEA and OEA.  He mentioned that at the NEA and OEA level they believe that subs and aides should be unionized.  
Fred Noel:  The administrators are out quite a bit.  This seems to be an issue at many buildings.  Sometimes a member is asked to be in charge and has to function as an administrator such as dealing with discipline, counseling or fight resolution.  There is a hierarchy of who is left in charge.  WEA members are not to be put in an administrative role.  There should be a colleague-on-call.  Principals have also been called back to the building, if needed.  
A separate issue brought up was a teacher mentioning that her pre- or post-conference was put on hold because her observer had to leave to deal with a discipline issue.  If your OTES evaluation gets interrupted, document those times.  
A teacher who supervises Wed School after school until 5:30 had asked for an administrator to be available because she was uncomfortable with the large number of students and the combination of students.  Her administrator assured he would be there, but he left after 10 min.  
Committee Reports:

Friends of Education (KK Hunter):  A person or group may be nominated.  If they’ve been nominated before and not won, they may be nominated again. Nominations are due to Adam Rex at Huber Ridge by Friday March 23rd.  You may send them via email or interoffice mail.  The nomination forms will be sent to you by the WEA Secretary.  

Elections: The election for delegates to the NEA-RA (in Washington DC) will be held on March 8th. This is a reminder to email Angie Lee by Feb. 19th if you are interested in running to be a delegate. The Rep Assembly is always over the July 4th Holiday, and it’s a great learning opportunity.  Anyone can go, so encourage your members.  There is a stipend for those attending to cover the travelling costs.   

CIPD Grant information:  Amanda Koenig discussed this opportunity.  Applications are due by Friday May 6th to Julie Thompson at Alcott.  This grant is to cover the cost of professional development for which you can’t get fee waivers.  The forms were handed out and are also on the WEA Website.  There are many Fee Waivers for OSU.  It was recently decided that a percentage of unused waivers for OSU will be returned for other districts to use.  There are no restrictions, but it’s based on priority status.
Old Business: None at this time.
New Business:  

FCPE Drive:  The Fund for Children and Public Education is vitally important.  Public education is constantly under attack.  We need to elect officials who support our issues.  This fund helps support candidates who support our issues.  YOUR DUES DOLLARS DO NOT GO for political purposes. There’s a short video by Kevin Griffin that you can show your members. The link to find the video is: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=11XQDykgboo.   Or, on youtube, search FCPE 2014. It’s 3.22 minutes.  We need members to sign up to donate through payroll deduction.  You will get a confidential list of who is already doing that.  The people NOT on the list are the ones who could be contacted to start giving.  Even if it’s $1/pay, that’s better than a one-time contribution.   If someone thinks they are giving, but their name is not on the list, have them check their pay stub or another building they travel to.  Our grants from OEA and Central OEA/NEA are based on our percentage of donors.  Please make sure the forms are signed and the last 4 digits of the SSN are listed.  Also, write on the form from what building it’s coming so you can get credit for it.  They are due to Kari Tucker at Robert Frost, Geoff Mize at Central HS or Rhonda Gilpin at the ELC.  They are due back by March 14th.  You can bring them back to the Executive Committee Meeting.  
There is another video by Kevin Griffin regarding the AIR Test and HB420. This is legislation that wants to make it a criminal offense for a teacher to talk to students about opting out of the AIR Test.  You can find this video at https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=REWj-tVEj2g.    

Weingarten Rights (cards):  The information on the cards let members know what their rights are if they are called into the administrator’s office over a job issue.  Read it over and talk about it to your members.  If an administrator wants a statement, please forward it to Rhonda so she and our LRC can review it before it gets submitted.  A member needs representation if the meeting is something related to a job action.  Emily Winship noted that on your statement, if you write “written in preparation for legal action,“then it becomes part of attorney-client privilege.  Rhonda will check with LRC about that. If an administrator wants to conduct an interview without representation, the member must stay in the office, but can refuse to answer questions.  If something happens and a WEA member wants to tell you what happened, as the Fac Rep, do NOT listen to the story. You can be called to testify.  Contact Rhonda immediately on her cell phone. 
Announcements:  None at this time
Drawing:  The winners this month are Lauren Sefton, Cynthia Shimovetz and Katie Workman.
A motion to adjourn was made by Amanda Koenig and seconded by Jackie Ryan. The motion passed, so the meeting adjourned at 5:32pm. 
Next Executive Committee Meeting is Monday, March 14th 2016
